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March 11, 2025 
Dear Members of AIFTP,  

SUB.:- REQUEST TO SEND SUGGESTIONS ON THE PROPOSED 
PROVISIONS OF INCOME-TAX BILL, 2025.

You are well aware that the Government of India has introduced the Income-Tax Bill, 
2025 with the laudable object of to consolidate and amend the law relating to 
Income-Tax, which is enacted by Parliament in the Seventy-sixth year of the Republic 
of India.  

In the year 2047 our great Nation will be celebrating 100th years of our Independence 
(Centenary). All of us are desires to see that our country will be one of the developed 
countries. We the Tax Practitioners have a moral duty to send our suggestions on the 
proposed bill considering the interest of the Nation.  

All India Federation of Tax Practitioners (AIFTP) is proposing to send very objective 
suggestion to the Chairman of the Parliament committee for their consideration.  

We therefore request you to send your suggestions by email to aiftpho@gmail.com,
on or before 31st April, 2025.   

Our research team will compile the various suggestions and will be forwarding to the 
committee. We have to forward the suggestions on or before 31st May, 2025.  

Thanking you,  

For All India Federation of Tax Practitioners  

Mr. Samir S. Jani
National President 


